Faculty of Arts Council

Minutes

Wednesday, January 11, 2017
12:30-1:30 PM 

Present:  Christopher Brauer, Karen Barkhouse, Jim Clark, Brandon Christopher, Carlos Colorado, Roewan Crowe, Linda DeRiviere, Barbara Foucault, Neil Funk-Unrau, Matt Gibbs, Hugh Grant, Fiona Green, James Hanley, Catherine Hunter, Steven Kohm, Lisa McLean, Jaqueline McLeod Rogers, Glenn Moulaison, Jacqueline Romanow, Jim Silver, Sante Viselli.
Regrets: Roy Loewen

Motion to approve the agenda (B. Christoher/S. Kohm). Approved with addition of 50th Anniversary, VW dates, and the faculty handbook.
Motion to approve the minutes (C. Hunter /S . Viselli). Approved.
Updates
The Arts budget will be submitted on January 23.  There have been some positions posted on the website, but these are positions delayed from a previous budget.
TPCAC is still in process, but meetings are nearly done.

Activity Reports have been reviewed and each Member has been acknowledged.  Merit recommendations have been sent to the VPA.

The Associate Dean of Arts position will become vacant at the end of June.  Fiona has indicated that she does not wish to continue. Glenn reported that he will commence his year-long leave in January 2018.  He anticipates having the new Associate Dean in place and his or her becoming the Acting Dean during his absence.
Arts Teaching and Research Awards
Fiona and Glenn will soon issue a call for nominations to the committees and for the awards.
The Research Awards offers 2 awards, one for tenured and another for untenured faculty. The Teaching Award has categories for term, for probationary or Assistant, for continuing appointment or Associate, and for Full Professors. The Research award does not accept self-nominations but the Teaching award does. The UWSA has been active in notifying students of their ability to nominate.

50th Anniversary  
Glenn encouraged departments to find ways to participate.  Posters, collages are but two ideas.  He said that Communications may develop an anniversary template.

VW Date   
This year the VW date comes after Reading Week.  Senate regulations require that a mid-term or major piece of work must be completed and graded. Glenn inquired as to whether this would be a problem, but it seems faculty has managed the situation.
Faculty Handbook
An effort is being made to revive the Faculty Handbook. The goal would be to make it a source of referral to the appropriate office for assistance. Questions faculty seemed most concerned with center around Financial Services and its changing requirements, TDPA inclusions and issues with contract academic staff.

Next Meeting
Mike Emslie and Neil Besner will be here to discuss the budget.

Motion to adjourn (B. Christopher /S . Kohm). Approved.
